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Successful Legal Advocacy Network Continues for
Rosie D. Class Members  

The Center for Public Representation is engaged in implementing and monitoring the new children's mental health system under the federal court order in Rosie D. v. Patrick.  Thousands of youth and families are receiving the home-based services ordered in this case – thousands more have the potential to benefit from these interventions.
 

In 2010, the Center established and funded a network of legal advocacy organizations with the goal of ensuring that class members received the services set forth in the court's remedial order.  Over time, the Network would also assist the Center in monitoring the quality and effectiveness of the new service system.  With technical assistance and training from Center attorneys, the Network provided legal advice and representation to individual class members and reported on challenges to implementation.  In its first year, the Network represented more than 50 children and families, conducted outreach and training activities to over 200 system stakeholders, and participated in five System of Care committees.
 

Thanks to new resources from the Adams’ Trust, the Legal Network will
continue in 2011, staffed by three legal service partners and supported by attorneys in the Center’s Newton and
Northampton offices.  Network attorneys will continue to help class members and their families gain access to and successfully navigate the new Medicaid service system.  Where implementation problems persist, such as waiting lists for appointments, insufficient training, or premature termination of services, Network attorneys can play a critical role in protecting class member rights and ensuring the delivery of medically necessary care. 

Together the Center and its Legal Network remain committed to helping youth and families access the care they need, avoid unnecessary out-of-home placement, and be successful in their schools and communities.  For more information about the Legal Network, or to contact a Network attorney in your region, click on the website's “Where to Get Help” link.
